ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION

JANUARY 12, 2010
The Planning & Zoning Commission of  Zeeland Charter Township met in the township hall on January 12, 2010 at 7pm.  Members present: Bruce Knoper, Robert Brower, Alan Myaard, Ron Brink, Henry Steenwyk, Dennis Russcher, Don Steenwyk, Dick Geerlings, and Karen Kreuze.

Moved by Brink, supported by Myaard to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2009 meeting.  Motion carried.

Moved, supported and passed to elect Bruce Knoper, chairman, Ron Brink, vice-chairman, and Karen Kreuze, secretary.

SPECIAL USE – A.K. KAPTEIN   The public hearing was opened for the special use request from A.K. Kaptein to have an agricultural vehicle sales at 7254 Quincy Street.  Mr. Kaptein explained he expected to have not more than 1-15 pieces of equipment for sale at any one time and would keep the equipment in area 85’x235’ east of the house.  Jim & Lisa Wiggers, 3897 72nd Ave., distributed pictures of the stated property and are opposed to any more equipment parked there.  Connie Schaftenaar, 3755 72nd Avenue, stated she is concerned for the watershed if fuel from the proposed used equipment would be allowed to enter into the drainage system.  Mr. John Wiersma, 7342 Quincy Street, stated that a Class B state license is required for the sale of agricultural vehicles and the area does not have the proper zoning.  Moved by Russcher, supported by Brower to close the public hearing.  Motion carried.  Chairman Knoper read Sec. 16.03 of the Township Zoning Ordinance, the Basis of Determination for approval of a Special Land Use.  Moved by Brink, supported by Russcher to deny the special use request for agricultural vehicle sales at 7254 Quincy Street for the following reasons:  

It is not maintained and operated in a manner harmonious with the surrounding area. 

            It is not in agreement with the master plan.

            Does not comply with the current zoning. 

The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote.

Moved, supported, and carried to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Vivian Zwyghuizen, Recording Secretary

Karen Kreuze, Secretary

